
To Whom this may concern, Senator Claxon, Representative Meyer and esteemed committee members,

My name is Heather Klajbor from Manchester, I am a certified nurses assistant. I have been 
working as a health care worker for 8 years up until October 29th, 2021. I am a mother of two boys and 
decided to decline the vaccine for a couple different reasons. My first reason to deny the vaccine is 
because I have natural immunity to Covid-19 and have been tested for the immunity. With showing my 
employer my immunity that was still denied. My second reason for denying the vaccine is because I feel 
that I should have the right to choose when I want to take the covid vaccine. I should not be forced into 
take a vaccination and my job should not be making me choose to take a vaccination to keep my job or 
not. Even though I enjoyed my work and I left behind some coworkers and some incredible patients I 
stand firm on my decision. I believe that vaccines need to have 5 years of research. With the lose of my 
job there has been a strain on my family’s financial situation. During this time of being out of work I 
have started my own business to earn some income. I enjoy the healthcare field and would love to get 
back to that. If this bill were to pass, I would be able to get back to taking care of patients again which is 
what my passion is. My family would be back to a stable financial situation again as well. This bill should 
be ought to pass. I want to thank everyone for there time. 

Sincerely,

Heather Klajbor 


